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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 4th February 2017
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Alan Hunter
Attendees

Bill Clements (VP/1st Larne Old Boys), Graham Garrett (Laganvale), Ken Browne (Comber), Amber MacLennan (3rd Carrickfergus), Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Morris Cameron (3rd Carrickfergus), Michael Alcorn (Downshire), David Leonard (Dungannon), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), Paul Kirk (Downshire) 
Apologies

Jeanette Morton (Wellington), Boris Pinto (Murley), David Johnston (Laganvale)
Alan Hunter welcomed everyone to the meeting.

Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Paul Kirk advised that correspondence was mostly related to Solos, Contests and Child Protection course.
He added that Poyntzpass had requested a number 1 draw for Fivemiletown contest and that Ann Bloomfield had confirmed that Enniskillen Royal Grammar School would like to compete in this year’s spring festival.
Treasurer’s Report

Stephen Kennedy advised that the bank balance was £1372.36 on 25th January. He noted that some affiliation fees had been lodged along with entry fees for Solos & Ensembles.
Stephen advised that Bank of Ireland had written to advise that they would soon be increasing fees dramatically. He had done some analysis of accounts available from other providers and had found Santander to have the best offering as day to day banking would be fee free. On that basis, he recommended that the Brass Band League move their current account to Santander, and that there be 2 signatories for the cheque book with only 1 required to authorise a cheque at any time. Patricia Gibson proposed that the Brass Band League move their account to Santander, Amber MacLennan seconded the proposal. There being no further proposals, the motion was passed by those present. 
Child Protection Course

Paul Kirk confirmed that the course would be running on 18th February in Dungannon Bandroom.
Solos & Ensembles 2017

Patricia Gibson confirmed that she would be picking up Glyn and Helen Williams from the airport.
Paul Kirk advised that the Junior Section draw had been posted online (website/facebook) and that both junior and senior section draws had been emailed to bands. Timings had also been distributed online and by email.

The day’s proceedings will commence at 9.30am. 

Paul Kirk to look in to quietening the door of the Boland Room (upstairs warm-up room).

Paul Kirk advised that the workshop originally agreed for the Friday night could no longer run for various reasons. It is hoped that it can be rescheduled for a later date.

Brass in Concert / Fivemiletown
Andrew Porter confirmed as music adjudicator, Rachel Bingham confirmed as entertainment adjudicator. 
Morris Cameron queried whether the entertainment adjudicator was briefed on contest days. Paul Kirk advised that they were indeed briefed verbally and with a document setting out what they should and shouldn’t look for. He read this document to those present.

Patricia Gibson advised that David Dickson had very kindly donated £100 towards the running costs of the event. This was gratefully received by those present. 

Spring Festival
Paul Kirk advised that Allan Ramsey had been confirmed as adjudicator. He also advised that Letters/Entry Forms had been emailed to bands 

Festival of Brass
Michael Alcorn advised that the Whitla Hall will not be available on our preferred date of 25th November, nor the week before or week after. 
He suggested that the Elmwood Hall might be a suitable alternative venue with Mandela Hall being used for warmups. All present agreed that this was the best option.

Alan Hunter to approach Diane Creighton to check her availability and willingness to perform the role of entertainment adjudicator.

Other Business
Michael Alcorn addressed the meeting with an update on brass band development work. He advised that an online survey had been created and distributed to bands for them to complete each time they have an engagement. He proposed the creation of a Brass Band Development Working Group and presented a draft document describing themes & objectives of how the working group would operate.
It was noted that there needed to be a geographic spread by the development effort to capture the views of bands across the country.

There being no further business, Alan Hunter brought the meeting to a close.

Next meeting will be Saturday 11th March in Laganvale Bandroom.
Upcoming Events

	18th March 2017
	Downshire Brass Table Quiz

Cooke Rugby Club, Belfast



	1st April 2017
	Poyntzpass Coffee Morning

Poyntzpass Community Hall



	8th April 2017
	BBL Spring Festival

Alley Theatre, Strabane



	6th May 2017
	Four Counties Youth Band Concert
Raffrey Presbyterian Church



	25th November 2017
	Festival of Brass
Elmwood Hall, Belfast
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